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Stonehouse Community Council has consulted within the village of Stonehouse and held meetings with the NHS Lanarkshire as well as meetings with the Planning Director to make its views known on the new proposed Local Plan.

The views were also discussed at an open Community Council meeting on Monday 17 June 2013 which was attended by Councillors Graeme Campbell, Isobel Dorman and Bill Holman. The Councillors support the proposals that will be outline below.

Appendix 3 Development Priorities

The Community Council object to this part of the Local Plan for the following reasons:

· There are no additions to Stonehouse Village by way of future development contained within the plan.

· South Lanarkshire Council has a view that the Boundary Line for the village is a line drawn on the village plan which represents an old former railway line.

The Community Council seek to make additions to this part of the plan by seeking that the Boundary Line of the West and North part of the Village be moved to that of the natural boundary of the Avon Valley and that the land between the Avon Valley and the Railway line boundary be re-designated for a mixture of development to include a mixed use of:

· Industrial development; 
· Retail development; 
· Additional housing development; 
·  Educational High School and 
· That this be phased over 5 to 10 year period.
The village has suffered a loss of genuine industrial opportunities over the past 20 years with nothing being put in place to promote small business growth.

A master plan for the proposed development of Stonehouse should be brought forward, the scope of which to be agreed with the Council, to demonstrate how the proposed land uses would integrate with the other adjoining land uses.

The plan would include the provision of housing types to accord with LDP Policies including affordable housing.

The plan would also include completion of the phase 2 of the A71 Bypass, which would be ‘development led’ in accordance with SLC Policy. 

The encouragement given to sustainable economic growth is supported and its principles should be applied to the future development of a settlement such as Stonehouse village. A growth and regeneration strategy for Stonehouse is needed to address deficiencies in employment space, retail and community facilities provision and to ensure completion of the A71 upgrade which will help to deliver environmental and road safety improvements in the village.
The growth of the village will help to reduce the number of residents who have to leave for work or shopping purposes. The Community Council doesn’t think that SLC have to wait until an application is before the authority for determination when deliverability and viability can be tested at a much earlier stage i.e. the Local Plan. Deliverability should be a central principle underlying the strategy of the Local Plan and the Community Council has met with some Developers who could deliver the changes.

Settlement Maps by area (Clydesdale, East Kilbride and Hamilton)

Stonehouse

The current map and proposals requires to be amended along the following lines. (This has been the subject of discussion with the Planning Department and the NHS Lanarkshire and was discussed at the same community council public meeting on 17 June 2013).

· The land owned by the NHS (former Stonehouse Hospital) which is currently designated for housing should be changed to mixed development of Retail and Housing. This has been discussed with the NHS and they agree to the proposal.

· The land currently designated for development of a Sports Facility adjacent to the Lifestyles Centre, Strathaven Road should be changed to Housing and that the site to include a number of affordable houses.

· The land in Union Street owned by SLC which is designated as housing be removed as housing due to the underlying conditions of a previous land fill site and potential mine workings. Some of this land could be given to the Community to be used as a ‘Community Garden patches’ to encourage small growers to cultivate vegetables etc.
· The land which is on the former railway lines from Sidehead Road heading in a south and Easterly direction towards Blackwood to be used to create cycle paths encouraging people in the village to increase fitness and access leisure pursuits.
· The land in New Street which currently houses the Public Institute building which has been closed by SLC should be designated for change of use to housing. The land next door to the Public Institute (Stonehouse Tyre and Exhaust garage) has planning permission in principle and this would provide a continuation of houses or flats.

In addition to the above mentioned points we also attach Appendix 1 which contains Stonehouse Community Councils Local Plan policy comments on each of the individual local plan policies and supplementary guidance notes.
We trust that these will be considered and added to the next South Lanarkshire Local Plan.

Yours sincerely

Robert Freel

Secretary 
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